


Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
September 3, 2024

Roster: Selectmen: Raymond Poulin, Janet White, David Veilleux
Town Manager: Stacie Rundlett, Lori Alyea, Mark Smith, Kip Poulin, Lynn Cary, James Reinhard, Nikki Shamaly, Mary Robinson, Michelle Abbott, Ron Nunes, Brian Rundlett

1.   Janet called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.
2.   Janet motioned to accept the minutes as written, Raymond 2nd and all were in favor.
3.   Old Business- Janet updated everyone on the 82 River Rd violation.  With assistance from the property owner, Janet and her husband Roger were able to get all of the trash removed from the property.  Janet updated everyone that there will not be a special town meeting or public hearing for Tannery Bridge.  Janet motioned that the Tannery Bridge will be modified, with the assistance from the snowmobile club, so that only 1 snowmobile width lane will be accessible for the 2024-2025 season, and the groomer will not be allowed to cross the bridge.  Pedestrian traffic will be allowed as well.  Raymond 2nd and all were in favor.
4.   Items by the Public- There was some discussion regarding road repairs that needed to be done on Bennett Hill Rd.  The Road Commissioner, Ron Nunes, stated that he would be making arrangements for this work to be done within the next week or two.
5.   Department Heads- 
Kip updated the Board on nozzles and foam being ordered.  He also discussed that the department was still training with Kingfield FD.
Ron discussed how the 1st wave of funds from FEMA has been received (May 2023 storm), and that more is due to come when the Federal Government is able to disperse them after Congress votes on the federal budget.
6.   Items by the Town Manager
a. The Board reviewed and signed the payroll and A/P warrants.
b. The Board reviewed and signed the July Treasurer’s Report.
7.   Items by the Board of Selectmen
	a.  Abatement requests to review and motion on
1. Janet motioned to approve an abatement request from Mark Smith in the amount of 270.72, Raymond 2nd and all were in favor.
2. Janet motioned to approve an abatement request from Mark Smith in the amount of 88.51, Raymond 2nd and all were in favor.
3. Janet motioned to approve an abatement request from Brook Gayne in the amount of 31.02, Dave 2nd and all were in favor.
Janet inquired if the old dump on Middle Rd had been bushhogged yet.  Stacie wasn’t sure but would reach out to Zach Cary and find out.
	
	
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm
These minutes were approved by the Board at the October 1st meeting. smr




